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Tuesday, 30 October 2007
GMC Standard of Proof Consultation

Michael Cotton 

Policy and Planning Manager – Fitness to Practise 

The General Medical Council 

350 Euston Road 

London 

NW1 3JN 

Dear Sir,

Re: Standard of Proof Consultation
The Faculty of Forensic and Legal Medicine welcomes the opportunity to respond to the above consultation paper.  The faculty was established last year by the Royal College of Physicians of London and has been founded to achieve the following objectives:

· To promote for the public benefit the advancement of education and knowledge in the field of forensic and legal medicine.

· To develop and maintain for the public benefit the good practice of forensic and legal medicine by ensuring the highest professional standards of competence and ethical integrity.

The faculty includes three different professional groups:

· Forensic physicians

· Medically qualified coroners

· Medico-legal advisers to the medical defence organisations

I have been asked to comment on the GMC consultation on behalf of the Faculty of Forensic and Legal Medicine where some of our members obviously have direct experience in protecting the professional interests of doctors before Fitness to Practise Panels of the GMC.

Although we recognise that some other health care professionals have been moved to this standard of proof when there are disputed facts we would argue that the medical profession is a special case. The majority of our members in the Faculty require registration to function within the profession although, curiously, this may not be required by medico-legal Advisers of some of the Defence Organisations. Indeed, the same may be said of medically-qualified Coroners but we would be surprised if they could continue in this role if there had been interference with their registration. However, forensic physicians, forensic pathologists and forensic psychiatrists could certainly not work as doctors if they were suspended or erased from the Register.

It is because of the severe ramifications to that doctor that we would submit the criminal standard is more appropriate. We are also unaware of any major travesties of justice where this would have been avoided with such a change.

If the civil standard of proof is adopted on disputed facts, this mean that only a 51% level will be required where the doctor’s livelihood is at stake and we would strongly disagree with the suggestion that this change will not result in more adverse findings against doctors.

As it is, doctors are judged to a higher general standard if concerns about the profession being brought into disrepute are taken into account. These actions would not affect members of the public in the same way, nor would other professionals be liable to such sanction in the same circumstances. Consequently, reducing the standard of proof for doctors as a group would actually be unfair as opposed to bringing us into line with other health care professions.

We would also have concerns about inconsistencies with the application of a flexible standard as medico-legal advisers have seen many cases where a GMC Panel appears to have made an overly strict interpretation and others where unexpected leniency appears to have occurred in the current system where it is said there is a standard approach. This new proposal is one where we really have no confidence that it will achieve the desired result nor is it actually necessary given the GMC reforms that have already taken place 

Yours faithfully,
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DR C GEORGE M FERNIE 

LLB, MBChB, MPhil, FFFLM, FRCGP, DFM 

